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Technology at Webster
Webster University offers many technology solutions to support
students, faculty and staff. In using technology, students are
empowered to be equal partners in their academic success. Here
are some examples:

Connections
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Student Schedule Changes
Students may change their schedules (drop/add) during the
official drop/add period. Students may change their schedules
(drop/add) up to and through the official drop/add period, but may
need approval and assistance of an academic advisor. 

Adding Courses

Students may add a course up to the day of the first meeting
of the class through their Connections account or with their
academic advisor. To add a class during the first week, the
student must obtain instructor permission. If approved, the
Advising Center or the Office of the Registrar will process the
registration.

For online courses, students may add a course up to the Friday
prior to the first day of classes through their Connections account
or with their academic advisor. To add a course during the first
week, the student must contact the Online Learning Center for
instructor approval. If approved, the Online Learning Center will
process the registration.

Dropping Courses

Students may drop a course through Friday of the first week of
an eight-week, nine-week or semester course. Students may
drop online through their Connections account or may contact an
academic advisor. Informing the course instructor is not sufficient
notice for dropping a course. Non-standard courses may follow
a variable drop schedule; contact an academic advisor. The
University reserves the right to drop students who do not attend
class the first week of the term/semester. Students who do not log
into their online class prior to the drop deadline will be dropped
from the course.

Changing Sections

To change from one section of a course to another section of the
same class, students must drop and add the courses during the
drop/add period. Contact your Academic Advisor for assistance.

Waitlist

The university utilizes a waitlist system. The waitlist does not
guarantee registration. Students should review their Course
Schedule and talk with an academic advisor to confirm registration
in a course.

Withdrawal from Courses
Students may withdraw from a course through Friday of the sixth
week of an eight-week or nine-week course and the twelfth week
of a semester course. Students may withdraw online through
their Connections account or may contact an academic advisor. A
grade of W will be recorded for the course on the academic record
and transcript. Informing the course instructor is not sufficient
notice to withdraw from a course, and may result in a WF, and is
subject to standard academic policies.

Withdrawals are not allowed after the sixth week of an eight-
week or nine-week course or after the twelfth week of a semester
course unless there are documented extenuating circumstances.
Students should meet with their academic advisor to initiate a
review and complete the request form. Late withdrawals are not
approved for poor academic performance. Military Students who
are issued orders to “perform a period of service” that precludes
them from being able to successfully complete the course,
may initiate a withdrawal by consulting with their Advisor and

submitting a copy of their military orders via the Tuition Appeal
Request form. In compliance with Public Law 117-328, any tuition
and fees paid for the affected course will be refunded to the
appropriate party and non-punitive grade of W (Withdraw) will be
assessed. 

For information on refunds and tuition waivers, see the Financial
Information and Tuition, Fees and Refunds sections of this
catalog.

Course Numbering System
• 1000-1999 lower division (freshman level)
• 2000-2999 lower division (sophomore level)
• 3000-3999 upper division (junior level)
• 4000-4999 upper division (senior level)

While courses are sequenced as lower-division through upper-
division, juniors and seniors may elect introductory-level courses
outside their major field of study.

Graduate-Undergraduate Registration
Courses in the 5000 series are graduate courses. An upper-
division undergraduate student may enroll in them with the written
permission of his or her advisor and the appropriate dean. 

Courses in the 4000 series are upper-division courses in
undergraduate studies. A graduate student may enroll in them
with the written permission of his or her advisor and the instructor
of the course. With written approval of the graduate program
director, the credit may be applied toward the student's graduate
degree. With prior approval, a maximum of 6 credit hours of 4000-
level courses (with a B- or better) from Webster University can be
applied to a graduate degree. Undergraduate Reading Courses
(4610) and Apprentice Teaching (EDUC 4950, EDUC 4960,
EDUC 4965, EDUC 4966, EDUC 4967, EDUC 4968, EDUC 4970,
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